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Employee Spotlight – Loretta Zuk
by Josh Weiss, Communications Intern

As the building superintendent for 
over fifteen years, Loretta Zuk has 
helped make 547 Riverside Drive 
feel like home to its residents, often 
going above and beyond to create a 
community within the building. 

“I truly enjoy making people feel 
comfortable,” said Loretta. “Our 
residents become part of a family; it’s 
a home and not just a place to live.”
 
A fine arts major in college, Loretta 

eventually switched tracks and completed a one-year superintendent 
program. After starting at Columbia as a handyperson, she worked her 
way up to superintendent quickly. 

“It’s a career, not just a job,” Loretta remarked about being a superintendent. 
“It becomes a career because I care about it.” 

Continuing her original passions from college, Loretta is also an artist in 
her spare time. She mostly paints abstract acrylics, and she is currently 
working on an abstract series called “Vibrations.”

Loretta has also strived to continue her education to build and skills 
for her job.  After completing over 20 courses in fields ranging from 
building management to ethics, she recently attained the status of “New 
York Accredited Realty Manager” from the Thomas Shortman Training 
Program. She initially took classes because she enjoyed them, and was 
surprised when she found out that she was eligible for accreditation.  

“Accreditation really gratified all of my hard work,” Loretta said. “The 
courses have really helped me stay one step ahead in many fields, 
ranging from computers to locksmithing.”

Her favorite courses, though, were in the field of building management, 
since, as she says, “supers have become real managers today.”   

Coming from a small Irish Catholic community in Brooklyn, Loretta 
was skeptical that she could find a comfortable community when 
she first moved to Manhattan. But, she says, she has grown to love 
Morningside Heights. 

“I feel truly blessed,” said Loretta. “My health is great, Columbia has been 
very good to me, and my union afforded me the opportunity to keep up 
with changes in my career.”

Question of the Month
What are you doing for the holidays??

Mel Gionson
“�Eating and sleeping. I am the  
Christmas sloth.”

Senior Administrative Coordinator
Office of the Executive Vice President

Sorayda Jermyn
“�Spending time with my family in our  
new house in West Orange, New Jersey.”

Administrative Assistant
Residential Operations

Eddie Ortiz
“�I’m off from work and spending the  
holidays with my family.”

Truckdriver B
Campus Operations

HAPPY HOLIDAYS
January 1 and January 2: University Holidays
January 19: Martin Luther King Jr. Day
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